REGULAR MEETING OF THE DUPAGE

TOWNSHIP SUPERVISOR AND THE 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

251 Canterbury Lane

Levy Center – Bolingbrook, IL

January 18, 2022

Minutes

CALL TO ORDER:  Meeting was called to order at 7:01PM

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all and lead by Jim Bastounes.

ROLL CALL FOR QUORUM:  Trustees Braxton, Ransom, Savage, and Supervisor Marschke were present via roll call vote, so a quorum was determined. Trustee Townsend was absent due to ill baby.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA: A motion was made by Trustee Braxton and seconded by Trustee Ransom to approve agenda.  Upon roll call vote, agenda approval passed.

APPROVAL OF DECEMBER MINUTES:  A motion was made by Trustee Ransom and seconded by Trustee Braxton to approve the November meeting minutes.  Upon roll call vote, motion carried. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None

SUPERVISOR'S REPORT:
Township held a very successful vaccine event at the Levy Center.  Will County Health Department said it was the best event to date.  Vaccinated 323 people.  We will hold another on January 29th. BCT will be streaming the State of the Village to the Levy Center.  All are welcome to attend.   The Township will have a senior tent at the Village Picnic this year.  Does Romeoville do something similar?  Anyone who scheduled an event at the Levy Center and cancels due to covid, will get their deposit back.  Plan to release executive session minutes.  Working with the attorneys. Will have a budget workshop on a Saturday morning in March. Budgets will be submitted to the Supervisor, including Board Liaisons on the proposed activities.  Trustees have access to all records, except GA records, and do not need to file a FOIA request.  All attending Levy Center events, must show proof of vaccine to participate in the event. Outside groups renting the Levy Center do not need to show proof of vaccination.  Open Meetings Act training is open now or will be shortly.  
ACTION ITEMS:


i. Levy Center Front Desk Position – After review of resume and discussion, a motion was made by Trustee Savage and seconded by Trustee Braxton to offer the position to Gloria Andrews. Upon roll call vote, motion carried.

ii.  Renew Blue Cross Blue Shield HMO program at current coverage level.  After discussion, a motion was made by Trustee Braxton and seconded by Trustee Ransom to renew Blue Cross Blue Shield HMO program at current coverage level. Upon roll call vote, the motion carried. 

iii. H&H Creations on Grandparents Valentine Program at various nursing homes. After some discussion, a motion was made by Trustee Savage and seconded by Trustee Braxton to approve this program. Upon roll call vote, the motion carried. Township will work with H&H to do the valentines.
iv. Black History Awareness Club Table Opportunity.  After some discussion, a motion was by Trustee Ransom and seconded by Trustee Savage to have two tables – one for GA and one for Food Pantry materials. Upon roll call vote, motion carried. 

v. Grant Writer Contract. After some discussion, a motion was made by Trustee Savage and seconded by Trustee Braxton to enter negotiations for $50.00 per hour for a grant writer for the food pantry. Upon roll call vote, the motion carried. 

vi. Capital Improvement Fund Priorities Discussion -   After discussing how other townships prepared their list, we will discuss our needs at a future meeting.  No motion.
vii. Discussion and possible approval for performance appraisals and co merit increases by Supervisor.  After some discussion, a motion was made by Trustee Savage and seconded by Trustee Braxton to a approve the Supervisor conducting performance appraisals and to bring back to the board the merit increases in February.   Upon roll call vote, motion carried.

APPROVAL OF TOWNSHIP BILLS AND CLAIMS for (12/15/2021 - 1/14/2022)

A. Open Payables $27,619.86   

B. Paid Payables $110,596.69

Town
$21,637.29



Town $79,564.70

Banquets $2,205.99 


Banquets $9,148.36

General Assistance $3,767.58 

General Assistance $7,542.76

A motion was made to approve bills and claims by Trustee Braxton and seconded by Trustee Savage.  Upon roll call vote, the following voted yes: Trustees Braxton, Ransom, Savage, and Supervisor Marschke.  Motion carried.

REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF AND CONTRACTORS

Legal Report – Township Attorney – No report
Administrator Report – Filed annual OSHA report.  First snow and Bob and Roberto did a great job.  Telephones installed.  Webpage – interviewed 3 ruled out and 2 in the running.  Processed new hires and elected officials.  Bread deliveries on Monday. Riverstone apartments asked if we could do a food giveaway event on a regular basis? Will look into this request.
Supervisor Marschke introduced our new employee, Gloria Andrews to the Board.
General Assistance - Since the last regular meeting, 12 households applied for Emergency Assistance of which 6 were approved and the other 6 denied. Of the 6 who received grants, 5 were for their IL American Water bill and the 1 other was for rental assistance. In addition, two residents applied for assistance through the Salvation Army Extension program and were both approved, one was assisted with their rent and the other with their water bill. Three households applied for the H2O program through IL American water for a $200 grant for each. Also, 26 households came to the office on Mondays to apply for LIHEAP. The reason for the low numbers for LIHEAP could be due to the holiday season and the weather deterring individuals from venturing out. A concentrated effort will be made to promote LIHEAP at the township. Recently, Supervisor Marschke approved the distribution of several gift cards that were donated to the township in various denominations and for various vendors to those in need. The donated gift cards are unrestrictive. We recently had one individual receive a gift card to help with some essential items that he was unable to purchase because he currently only has his SNAP benefits to use. Late last month, Supervisor Marschke approved a change, effective January 1st, in the income disregard for those applying for Emergency Assistance. Income disregard is essentially the income limit for a household to qualify for emergency assistance. Previously, households, regardless of size, had an income disregard of $1,500. After reviewing the emergency assistance manual, it was discovered that the income disregards are set by the township supervisor, thus, I had recommended to Supervisor Marschke changes to the income disregards using the current LIHEAP income eligibility guidelines for those applying for Emergency Assistance. Currently, the LIHEAP income eligibility guidelines are 200% of the 2021 Federal Poverty line and differs depending on the household size. This move will allow more households to qualify for EA. Finally, earlier this month I met with Briana Jackson-Webber, the community outreach manager for State Representative Dagmara Avelar. Briana and I spoke about how we’re both relatively new in our respective positions and how much of it is a learning process. I always like meeting with others in similar roles such as mine because I usually quiz them on what they know about township government, and I then go into what the primary responsibilities of a township are and use it to lead into what I do at the township. I gave her information about General and Emergency assistance and several of my business cards. Briana also mentioned how State Rep. Avelar and her office is always wanting to get involved locally and I gave Briana a heads up about this summer’s Tools for School and will be in touch with her that event. Lastly, I will be attending the Black History y Month event next month at Bolingbrook High School at the table the township will be having promoting both General and Emergency Assistance.

Levy Center Report – Handed out list of February events.  Planning longer trips – one to Mackinaw Island and one in Memphis.  Had the front door repaired.
Food Pantry – See comment under administrator report.

ELECTED OFFICIALS’ REPORTS – 

a. Assessor – The Will County Supervisor of Assessment (SOA) office informed us that the 2021 Board of Review Values are ready to be retrieved.   We can now begin making changes for the 2022 assessment year at the Township level on Friday, January 21, 2022.  The 2021 BOR Final Decisions will be posted on the SOA website (http://www.willcountysoa.com/) as a courtesy to taxpayers AFTER decisions are mailed on January 26, 2022.  The deadline to file an appeal with the Illinois Property Tax Appeal Board (PTAB) is February 23rd, 2022.  Exemption Renewals:  Information regarding applying for exemptions for 2022 will be available in the spring.  At our Will County Assessor’s Association monthly meeting held on January 13, 2022, Tammy Horak, DuPage Township Chief Deputy assessor was voted in as Vice-President.  Tammy is one of the County’s most knowledgeable and experience assessors, and I want to congratulate her on this accomplishment.  We will host our next meeting on February 10, 2022, at the Levy Center.  Time to be determined.
b. Clerk – Enjoyed working on all the holiday events – we have a great group of committed workers.  Wishing everyone a very happy and healthy new year.
c. Collector – No report.

d. Trustees – 

i. Braxton – Echo what Barbara said. Great job providing vaccinations to our township residents. A church member called about volunteering – food pantry can use help.  
ii. Ransom – Thanks to the staff for all the help on the youth activities.  Youth Committee meets last Monday of the month. One member of the youth committee can no longer serve on the committee.  
iii. Savage – Glad there are lots of events scheduled for the seniors.  Our GA is doing a great job.  
iv. Reem – Not present
ADJOURNMENT: A motion was made by Trustee Braxton and Trustee Ransom seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Upon roll call vote, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Ann Parker

Township Clerk
